                                                          MINUTES

                           DISTRICT 10 (AREA 20) MONTHLY MEETING

                                                     January 22, 2012

                            SAINT GILBERT CHURCH, GRAYSLAKE, IL

ATTENDANCE:  48

CALL TO ORDER:  Alternate DCM Mike McG. called the meeting to order at 6:04 P.M. with a quite time followed by the Serenity Prayer.

INTRODUCTION OF 1st TIME ATTENDEES:


Wesley – Treasurer of 2012 Big Book Conference (BBC), hosted by District 10.
ANNIVERSARIES:

Aimee McP.:  3 years

Scott N.:
4 years

Mark D.:
17 years

Mike McG.:
25 years

SECRETARY REPORT:
Secretary Bob P. stated (combined) November and December minutes, dated December 4, 2011, were on the table, had been distributed electronically, and were available on the district website.  There was a motion by Phil H. to accept the December 4th minutes as written.  The motion was seconded by Pat T.  Motion carried.

TREASURER REPORT:

Treasurer Scott N. submitted Treasury Report dated December 4, 2011 – January 23, 2012.  Ending balance:  $2568.80.  Prudent reserve:  $1453.55.  A motion was made by Susy A. to accept the Treasury Report as submitted.  A second was made by Pathfinder.  Motion carried.
GROUP SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES (GSR) REPORT:

Kevin A. reported the Grayslake “Spiritual Kindergarten Group” needs support.  He pointed out flyers were available on the table from this group announcing upcoming speakers at the meeting.  The last Tuesday of each month is an open speaker meeting.  The group meets on Tuesdays at 7:00 P.M., at the Crossroads Community Church.
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OLD BUSINESS:

There will be a 2012 Big Book Conference planning meeting on February 12, 2012, at 2:00 P.M., at Serenity House in Libertyville.  Bob P. confirmed the date of the BBC is October 20, 2012.  Bob stated that last fall DCM Scott S. had approached Gurnee’s Immanuel Church as to being a possible site.  The church expressed enthusiasm but suggested the district revisit the topic with them in 2012.  The committee will visit the church and discuss the feasibility of holding the event at the church.  Bob P. informed the committee that the Area 20 Committee needs to be kept abreast of progress by this committee with respect to the BBC.  It was confirmed that Alternate Area Chair, Brandon L. is aware of the February 12 planning meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

The Districts’ 10 and 12 Spring Breakfast will be held on Sunday, April 15, 2012, at the Ramada Inn, 200 N. Green Bay Road in Waukegan.  Coffee will be available at 8:00 A.M.  Breakfast will be served at 9:00 A.M.  Cost will be $16.00.  The speaker will be Tina H. from Waukesha.  Gloria P. has tickets.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

DIRECTORY:  Kim T. passed out draft copies of the (slightly) redesigned District 10 directory.  The format has changed to allow a larger font.  She is planning another printing in April.  The deadline for directory changes is February 15th.   A motion was made by Cindy K. to authorize Kim to proceed with the new format.  Second by Wally Z.  Motion carried.

ANSWERING SERVICE:  Pat T. reported 144 total calls in December and 38 calls in January.  The December breakdown is as follows:  78 meeting information, 10 Twelve Step calls, 2 wrong numbers, 15 other districts, 12 web site, 4 general information, 1 Alanon, 1 Spanish, 6 telephone solicitor, 14 hang ups, and 1 will call back.  The January breakdown is as follows:  14 meeting information, 6 Twelve Step calls, 1 wrong number, 4 other districts, 2 general information, 4 web site, and 2 hang ups.
TREATMENT:

Steve B. passed out several “Green Cans”.  He reported the committee as being active.  The committee is bringing meetings to hospitals and is continuing to work with NICASA.  He expressed the ongoing need for recovering young people (20 – 25 years of age) to be available to help carry the message to the treatment facilities.  Sean O. said he would be happy to help.  The Condell Hospital Thursday night meeting is always seeking speakers.
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PUBLIC INFORMATION:

Matt S. confirmed the P.I. Workshop will take place from 1:00 P.M. – 4:30 P.M. on February 25, 2012, at Serenity House in Libertyville.  The information in the Area 20 “Concepts” newsletter is incorrect.
COOPERATION WITH THE PROFESSIONAL COMMUNITY (CPC):  No report.

GRAPEVINE:  No report.

LITERATURE:  No report.

CORRECTIONS:  Bill W. reported Lake County Jail’s new administrator is settling into the job and is being cooperative.   Bill said Mark H., the new corrections chair, was unable to attend the district meeting due to work commitments.

NEWSLETTER:  Cindy K. had copies of the “Conscious Contact” available on the table.  She said the deadline for submissions to the next newsletter is February 22nd.

ARCHIVES:  Wally Z. encouraged groups to submit their individual histories to the Archives Committee.

SPECIAL NEEDS:  No report.

EVENTS:  Gloria P. referred back to previous information about the Spring Breakfast.

WEBSITE:  Mark D. reported the District 10 website had the following “hits”:  November (1504 home page; 1018 meetings by day; 504 meetings by community; 37 Newsletter.aspx; 33 Secretary), December (1137  home page; 688 meetings by day; 316 meetings by community; 34 Newsletter.aspx; 27 Secretary), January (1614 home page; 898 meetings by day; 386 meetings by community; 40 Newsletter.aspx; 18 Secretary).  Mark reiterated the need for an Alternate Webmaster – he explained no extensive computer skills were necessary.  Mark was made aware there is a need to modify the website to be able to enter and gain access to 2012 information.

GSR CONTACT:  Rick S. announced his plans to conduct a District 10 GSR Workshop in the near future.  An April date is anticipated.

OFFICER REPORTS:

Alternate DCM Mike McG. reported he had attended the Area 20 Winter Assembly in Elgin last December.  Secretary Bob P. announced the Winter Committee Meeting would take place at the Lord of Life Church in La Fox, IL on January 28, 2012.  This will be an 
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orientation meeting and a chance to meet the newly installed Area 20 committee members.  

ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting adjourned at 6:58 P.M. with the “Serenity Prayer”.

NEXT MEETING:  February 26, 2012 at St. Gilbert Church in Grayslake, IL.  The Traditions meeting will be at 5:30 P.M., with the District meeting following at 6:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob P.

District 10 Secretary

